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Dog Guide Handlers Australia (DGHA) is a national association which provides a voice for Australians who are blind or vision impaired and uses a dog guide.

DGHA is an independent association of dog guide handlers, and is not affiliated with any dog guide school.

KEY OBJECTIVES

DGHA strives to foster, represent, promote, enhance and protect the interests of Australians who are blind or vision impaired and uses a dog guide.

DGHA draws on the experiences and varied knowledge of its members, to provide peer support, advocacy and information to dog guide users throughout Australia.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

It is a pleasure to present the inaugural DGHA Annual Report, covering the period from the January 2011 incorporation through to June 2012.

In Memoriam:
It is with sadness that we acknowledge the passing of DGHA member, Judith Killen, who passed away after a long illness in July 2012.  Judith was one of the original founding members of DGHA, and was the inaugural President of the Association.

As a tribute to Judith, and to celebrate her advocacy work, the image of Judith and her dog guide Elton will remain prominently on the DGHA website.

INCORPORATION OF ASSOCIATION:

DGHA was incorporated in January 2011, and we thank the committee for its hard work in achieving this status.
Special thanks to Rowena Dowling for her work in drafting the Constitution document, and the valued input of other committee members.

Thanks also to those members for initiating the incorporation process, and for completing and submitting all the documentation necessary to gain incorporation for DGHA.

COMMITTEE:
We wish to thank the DGHA committee;

Greg Madson

President - treasurer
Phil Menzie

Vice President
Rowena Dowling
Secretary
Erika Webb

Co-Secretary
Gisele Mesnage
committee member

Colin Dowling

committee member

Nadia Mattiazzo
committee member

Anna Saxon-Taylor
committee member

Joanne Chua

committee member

 These members volunteer their time, meeting regularly, to forward the objectives of the Association.
Since founding, there have been a number of changes in the DGHA Committee, and we acknowledge with thanks the contributions of both past members in Janet Shaw, Lauren Henley, Janet Roe and Judith Killen; and present executive and general committee members. 
The Committee originally met monthly using Skype, but this proved to be unreliable with a large group of people with different internet connections. 

We also trialled meeting online for both committee and members meetings, using the Guide Dog Users web Conference facility provided by Accessible World, however this method also proved unreliable, due to ongoing technical difficulties, and people being unable to  interact or participate in the meetings.

Both committee and general meetings now take place using a Teleconference facility, and this seems to provide the most accessible and reliable method for conducting meetings.  

DGHA WEBSITE:

www.dgha.org.au
We acknowledge the assistance of a number of people in providing the DGHA website.

Firstly, thank you to past member Dale Reardon, for generously donating the professional website hosting.

Thank you to Denis Wilford, for donating his time and expertise to assist with the professional Cascading Style Sheet design of the DGHA website.

Thanks also to web mistress Rowena Dowling for maintaining and updating the website.

The DGHA website now provides comprehensive resources and links to information of interest to dog guide handlers.  The website is a work in progress, so please contact us if you have suggestions for information that you would like to see included on the website. 
MEMBERSHIP:

From the original 82 members, since requiring payment of a membership fee, as of 30 June 2012 DGHA had a total of   31 financial members, being 24 full members, and 7 associate members.

In response to feedback from members, DGHA has removed the annual membership payment, and now has a once only payment for lifetime membership, and an application form is available for download from our website.

Membership payment may now be made by direct deposit, via electronic funds transfer, or online using credit card via the PayPal link on the membership page.
People can also elect to make a donation to DGHA via the online PayPal facility.

ADVOCACY:

Although we have been spending a lot of time setting up the administration side of DGHA, we have also been able to get involved in some advocacy for dog guides and their handlers.

TOILETING AREAS AT AIRPORTS
DGHA continues to advocate for Australian Airports to provide easily accessible toileting areas for assistance dogs.
After much advocating, we are pleased to have obtained an assurance that dog toileting facilities will be included in the planned upgrade of the International terminal at Perth Airport in Western Australia.
Advocating for a preference for dog relieving areas to be provided airside has encouraged The design team, working with PAPL security, to incorporate airside dog toilet facilities as requested.  
This is a significant precedent, making it the first such facility in Australia which will have the dog toileting area within the outbound secured area of an airport.

Guide Dog Pet Insurance campaign

Dog Guide Handlers Australia (DGHA) has written to the organisers of the Guide Dog Pet Insurance campaign.

Although Dog Guide Handlers Australia welcomes the creation of the GDPI, we felt we had to point out several concerns about the product.

· inaccessibility of some aspects of the GDPI website

· Poor Product Disclosure Statement

· Seemingly little consumer consultation creating the GDPI website
GUEST SPEAKERS:
DGHA has hosted a variety of guest speakers to our regular members meetings.  The audio recordings of these special presentations are available for download from the archives section of the website.

FACT SHEET:

The website archives also provide a link to a frequently asked question fact sheet about travelling with an assistance dog.

DGHA MEMBER SURVEY:

The DGHA committee is working continuously to provide ongoing themed online surveys to our membership, to give people the opportunity to provide feedback about various topics of importance to dog guide handlers, and to provide insight into the priorities for the work of the Association.

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Since incorporation in January 2011 the DGHA management committee has been working on developing all the financial recording and processes that are required for an incorporated organisation.

The creation of bank accounts, Receipt templates for membership and donations, spreadsheets to record all financial transactions, and the establishment of payment facilities such as PayPal all had to be developed and tested for accessibility.
With that work behind us we are now in a good position to track funds in and out of DGHA.

 DGHA Financial Position up to 30 June 2012

DGHA ANZ Account:
$300.38

Incoming:

Full memberships:

$480

Associate Memberships: 
$70

Donations: 


$140
Deposit from PayPal:
$0.22
Total:  



$690.22
Outgoing

Incorporation Reimbursement:
$369.84

Donation to NVDA:


$20.00

Total:




$389.84

Comments:

The Incorporation Reimbursement was made to Greg for payments made by him, using personal funds, for DGHA incorporation to Dept of Commerce WA for Document Lodgement of $126.00

And, West Australian Newspaper advert of $243.84   
The $20 donation from DGHA to NVDA was covered by a $20 donation to DGHA specifically for the NVDA donation.  This donation to NVDA was to test the PayPal transaction payment system.
A 22c deposit was also made by PayPal into the DGHA account; this transaction is made by PayPal to ensure the correct bank details have been set-up for PayPal.
